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Herald Community Club Monthly Meeting Minutes – January 1, 2020
Meeting was called to order at 6:38 pm by Robin DeFehr. 





 9 voting members in attendance.

Secretaries’ minutes for December presented for review. Carla Swarthout motioned to approve the minutes. Dave Routt seconded the motion, all in favor- minutes approved. 
Treasurers’ report for December presented for review and approval. On a motion from Carla Swarthout and a second from Andrew Reyes, vote taken, all in favor- report approved.
Guest Business:
· Margo Smoot spoke in behalf of Herald Boy Scout Troop 28 and presented a grant request for the troop to attend summer camp in Alaska. Discuss was held on the various fundraising efforts facilitated by the troop including a fun shoot and pizza fundraisers at Stratton’s pizza, as well as participation in previous Herald Day activities. The troop has decided to strive for a large trip to Alaska for summer camp and is requesting a grant donation of $1000, same as 2019. Carla Swarthout motioned to donate $1000 and Kay Campbell seconded the motion. Vote was taken – all in favor, motion passes.
Old Business:
· Newsletter Update- Newsletter sent – yay! Monthly newsletters will be scheduled and facilitated by Robin DeFehr.
· Replacement of sound system- Robin provided Margo with the dimensions of a replacement system and Margo will now follow up with Sal for assistance in where to purchase. Update in February.
· Herald Day Reference Manual- progress is slow and the focus will be on the dinner section so that we can provide any volunteers with an outline of action items and resources for this year. The membership agrees that holding a kick off dinner should be a priority.
· Chili Cook Off/Membership Drive- The event is on schedule and flyers are out around town. Robin will continue to advertise on social media and the website. The event will be the focus of the February newsletter.
· Canned Food Drive Update- event went well. Kay will pick up the barrels.
· Christmas in the Barn Update- event was a huge success and Kay was happy to report that she had lots of help and volunteers. Looking forward to next year’s event.
· Christmas in the Park Update- event was wet but all attendees had fun. It was suggested by the membership to follow up on the sidewalk areas that accumulated water, to get repairs facilitated. Membership also suggested having toys for the kids who attend next year for Santa to give away.
· 2019 Audit Report- The audit committee met on December 17th and went over last year’s records. No major issues were noted and a copy of the audit report is in the annual binder along with January’s items. 
New Business:
· Review of 2019 Budget/2020 Budget Proposal- Robin DeFehr reviewed the 2019 budget numbers and compared the actual numbers to the forecasts. A 2020-projected budget was presented for review and approval. Kay Campbell motioned to approve the 2020 proposed budget, with an adjustment to the cost of the post office box. Margo Smoot seconded the motion, vote taken, all in favor- motion passes. A copy of the proposed budget will be kept in January meeting items. Thank you to the audit committee members.
· Campaign for Empty Offices- Still no volunteers for the Secretary or Treasurer office. Renee’ Mendonca is considering the Treasurer position and will let us know. If anyone is interested in the Secretary position, please let us know. 
· Spring Clean and Craft/Vendor Event- The membership decided on April 25th for the date. The preference is to hold the event in Herald Park, weather permitting. Entry fee will be $25 per booth and Cheryl Sheldon volunteered to chair the event. Updates will continue, as the event gets closer. Advertising will ensue on all platforms. 
· Family Picnic in the Park/Movie Nights- the membership agrees that June and September would be perfect for the event and more details will come as the event approaches.
Road Committee Report
· Report on road issues- Gary Garfield was not in attendance so no report was available.
Reimbursements

· Margo Smoot- purchases made for the Arcohe coat closet- Amounts listed on receipts.
January Agenda Items:
· Easter egg hunt
· Gravel for the parking lot

· Park Puddles

Upcoming Community Events:
· 2nd Annual HCC Chili Contest and Membership Drive – 2/15/2020

· Removal of the lights at the park- 1/5/2020

· Spring Clean and Craft/Vendor Event – 4/25/2020

Next Meeting: February 5, 2020 @ 6:30PM at Hendrickson Hall
Meeting adjourned at 7:38 PM on a motion from Carla Swarthout and a second from Margo Smoot
Minutes by: Robin DeFehr
Herald Community Club is chartered in the State of California and is a non profit organization 

under the 501(C)(3) Tax and Revenue Code
Herald Community Club is chartered in the State of California 
and is a non profit organization under the 501(C)(3) Tax and Revenue Code.

[image: image1][image: image2][image: image3.png]


[image: image4.png]